
(302) 674-1234 

AM 1600 
Voice of the Capitol 

January 20, 1990 

Mr. Kermit Geary 
1266 Riverview Drive 
Walnutport, PA 18088 

Dear Kermit: 

Thank you for your letter of January 16th, reporting the 
reception of WKEN, 1600 khz, on Monday morning, January 
15th, 1990 from 2:02 until 3:06 AM EST. The items which were 
listed in your report matched with what was broadcast during 
the mentioned times, so we are pleased to confirm your 
reception. 

WKEN operates with 5000 watts day and 1000 watts night using 
a 3 tower directional system with 160 foot towers. Our 
main transmitter is an AEL AM5K. During the week, our 
scheduled is 5:30 AM til 1:00 AM, weekends 6:00 AM til 
midnight. Our programming consist of news and information 
during the week, sports, pop music and news on the weekends. 

Even though the test was in conjunction with other work 
which had to be done (I was on the air earlier between 12:30 
and 1:40 AM), it appears to have been heard far better than 
expected (our signal is restricted to 500 watts other than 
in our main lobe which goes SE, right out Delaware Bay!) 
with many calls from the midwest and as far as Colorado. 
Thus far, written response as produced 10 letters, which 
can all be confirmed. 

Again, thank you for taking time to write and let us know 
you heard the test. Much continued success with your 
listening! 

Sincerely, 

D idt 
Chief Engineer - WKEN 

First State Broadcasting, Inc. P.O. Box 553 Dover, Delaware 19903 


